
TOWN OF BURKE BOARD MINUTES
Wednesday, March 20, 2024
6:00 p.m.

5365 Reiner Rd., Madison WI 53718

ALL AGENDA ITEMS ARE SUBJECT TO POSSIBLE ACTION

1. ADMINISTRATIVE

It was determined a quorum was present and the meeting was properly posted.  

Chairman Kevin Viney called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Attendance: Supervisors Steve Berg, Jeff Stieren, Lisa Rubrich and Dave Severson
Staff in attendance: Administrator/Clerk/Treasurer PJ Lentz
Residents attending: Janet Gordon and Dane Elmquist
2. PUBLIC INPUT:  No resident comment.
3. CONSENT AGENDA:
a) Minutes From February 21, 2024
b) Bills and Payroll  
c) Appointment of Successor Agent – Kwik Trip #673 – Quillan Patrise Fanning-Blanton (Trisha)
d) Beverage Operator License Application for Sabrina K MacRogers

Motion by Jeff, second by Lisa to approve the consent agenda. Motion carried.

4. NEW BUSINESS

a) Variance request by Dane Elmquist, Sunburst Rd, to be allowed a 4’ Chain Link Fence in the Side Yard along Rattmann Rd. 
Motion by Steve, second by Jeff to approve the variance for Dane Elmquist, Sunburst Rd, to be allowed a 4’ Chain Link Fence in the Side Yard along Rattmann Rd. Motion carried. 

b) Town Building Inspection Update – SafeBuilt – PJ noted that the long time Building Inspector, Chris Butschke, has left Safebuilt and taken a full-time job at a municipality. Safebuilt has not given any positive support in his leaving and stated that things can be done online, and the Town Clerk could take on the emailing and processing of payments. PJ did reach out to General Engineering for possible contract, in person BI and GE is happy to take on the inspections for the Town and provide an inspector for office hours of 1 hour a week like was provided by Chris Butschke. The Board talked about possibly going out for RFP or letters of interest. The Board decided timing doesn’t allow for research. 
Motion by Steve, second by Lisa to have PJ contact General Engineering out of Portage to initiate a one-year interim contract to replace safebuilt and give 30 day notice to Safebuilt. Motion carried. 
c) Petition from Burke Conservancy Estates regarding park improvements.
The Board noted the petition dated May, 2023 requesting entrance improvement, changes in the drainage of water and the construction of a sports court. There has been a park sign installed already and one waiting for better weather to be installed. The drainage discussion has taken place a number of times with Town funds spent on engineering to confirm that this is proper drainage and the reason this parcel was not developed for building or more park space. The Town will be researching access to the Park using Bark Lane (Town ROW) to take the loader into the park to attempt some repair work on the shelter. If the Town is able to, the walking path would need to be widened and cleared of branches. PJ will send a letter to the residents impacted when appropriate. 
5. OLD BUSINESS
a) Comprehensive Plan Draft and Public Hearing – PJ reminded the Board of the Public Hearing prior to the next meeting and offered hard copy of the draft for members to review.  

6. REPORTS (AS APPLICABLE)

a) 
Plan Commission – Steve noted the Comprehensive Plan work


b) Parks Committee – Lisa noted that the Prairie work is being done and seed collecting will be scheduled in the fall. 

b) ETZ Committee – No report

d)  
ARPA Committee – Ron and PJ mentioned possible landscaping and pond improvements for Town Hall Park

e)  
NECC – no report


f)  
Administrator and Public Works Reports
7. NEXT MEETING DATE: April 16, 2024 at 5:50 p.m. 
8. ADJOURNMENT
Motion by Kevin, second by Jeff to adjourn the meeting at 6:46 p.m.

Approved: 4.16.24 at Town Hall and TownofBurke.com

